
Meeting by State Unit, ARTEE with Sh. V.Muralidharan, MOS, External 
Affairs on 17.08.19 

  

          ARTEE Kerala state Unit comprising of Sh. S.Santoshkumar, State 
Secretary,  Sh. Venugopal  Ex State Secretary  and  Sh. B.Jayakrishnan 
Ex. Organizational Secretary met Hon’ble MOS,External Affairs Sh. V. 
Muralitharan, on 17.08.19  and submitted a detailed memorandum on 
various issues faced by  employees of AIR and DD. Other relevant issues 
like Closer of Short Wave Transmitters also discussed. Hon’ble Minister 
assured to provide maximum possible help and forwarded our 
memorandum. 
 
         Earlier too Kerala State office bearers had met Sh. V.Muralidharan ji 
and he had arranged a meeting with former Minister of I&B Sh.Rajyavardhan 
Singh Rathore and had accompanied us for the meeting. Central Office 
appreciates the efforts of Kerala State Unit and expresses our sincere 
gratitude and deep appreciation to Sh. V.Muralidharan ji for his valuable 
support to the employees of AIR and DD. 
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